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March 3-5, 2022 

 
The Selma congregation is continuing to carry on without a pastor and the Lord 
is still enabling us to persevere and endure. Regardless of the situation, the 
love for God's Word and the meaning of His Son, Jesus, dying on the cross for 
our sins, is exemplified through our desire to give Him the praise and the glory 
and try to be shining lights in this dark world. 
 
We thought we were on the right path in acquiring a pastor, but Mark Brown 
declined the call to fill that position. There was much discussion in trying to 
convince him to stay but his mind and heart was made up. We understood that 
God had other plans for him, so, we prayed for him and wished him success on 
whatever God has in store for him, although we thank God for allowing us to 
spend the time that we had together. 
 
Our pulpit is being filled by Rev. Winston Williams and Rev. John Grayson, both 
prominent ministers in the vicinity. Rev. James Martin has not been accessible 
due to his work schedule, but we pray that his supervisors will have a change of 
heart, somewhere down to line, to allow him time off on the Sabbath. We are 
not lacking in receiving God's Word and we are thankful for that. Rev. Williams, 
at this time, is having a prayer meeting on Tuesdays from 11:30 – 1:00 each 
week and the doors are open to anyone who wants to come. Also, we continue 
to have fellowship and a joint service with New Covenant Presbyterian Church 
during the Thanksgiving Holidays. 
 
Although we lost two members in 2021, Joe Evans and Mrs. Juanita Jones, and 
Mrs. Crandell Brown moving over to Marietta, Ga. with her son and daughter-in-
law because of her age, we still strive to spread God's Word to all who are 
willing to hear, whether they live here or just visiting. We know that a lot of our 
younger people don't see God as being relevant in their lives today, but we 
must continually pray for them and show them that Jesus is the way and there 
is no other. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
 
 
Averette Woodson 
Greg Woodson 
George Evans, Clerk 
James Martin 
Adam Niess, Moderator 
Jerry O'Neill, Provisional Elder 



 

Total membership: 17; Average AM worship attendance: 10; Average PM worship attendance: N/A; 

Baptized members professing: 0; New members by profession: 0; Net change in total membership: -1 

(by removal), -2 (by death) 

Recommendation 1: That Adam Niess and Jerry O'Neill be appointed to continue serving as interim 

moderator and provisional elder respectively. 

 

 





 


